

HOLY CROSS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Executive Headteacher: Mary Collins Head of School: Catherine Mahony

Assistant Head: Jon Foster

School Business Manager: Jean Wilson

Culverley Road, Catford, London SE6 2LD

Telephone: 020 8698 2675

Email: <u>info@holycross.lewisham.sch.uk</u>
Website: www.holycross.lewisham.sch.uk

28 June 2024

Dear Parents & Carers,

Sports Day

This year's School Sports Day will be held during sports week on Wednesday 10 July. This is for children in Year 1 to Year 6. The children will be leaving school at approximately 9.15am to walk to Abbotshall Sports Field in Abbotshall Road.

We will have lunch on the playing fields at the end of all the sporting events and so the children and adults will need to bring a packed lunch (no nuts, glass bottles or cans please). If you would like school to provide a packed lunch for your child you must let us know on ParentPay before Wednesday 3 July.

We need lots of helpers to walk with the children, please can you confirm with your child's class teacher if you are able to help. Unlike other trips younger siblings are welcome to come with you to sports day. When we return to school on Wednesday afternoon every child will enjoy an ice lolly.

For our lovely EYFS (Nursery & Reception) children we will be holding a special EYFS sports day in the KS1 playground on Tuesday 9 July at 2PM. Parents are welcome to watch and this will last for approximately 45 minutes. They will enjoy a special treat afterwards to celebrate their effort and achievement.

Remember that during sports week children can wear their trainers to school on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday, PE kit on Wednesday and active wear on Friday.

By the end of the week we will all be exhausted but fit!

Yours sincerely

Mrs Catherine Mahony

